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DEADLINE FOR ITEMS FOR AUGUST/SEPTEMBER: 10th September 

And before we know it Summer is upon us. If you are at home this summer there is 
plenty  going on over the next few weeks  so have a good look through the maga-
zine—the diary page of pre-covid times is back. Saying that, I do recommend you  
look online or phone the organiser to check for changes before setting out. If you 
are going away, or just have time to sit in the garden and read over the summer 
don’t forget the Trekenner library in the phone box. Mary keeps the books regular-
ly rotated and updated so you’ve got an instant source of both fiction and non-
fiction for those spare minutes.  
 
The Community Picnic on the Jubilee Field in Trekenner is planned for September 
5th—put the date on your calendar and come and catch up with friends. Coinci-
dently, this month Neil Burden has written the history of the field  with its origins 
as a village  cricket pitch before World War Two.  
 
Cornwall is looking like it’s going to be very busy this summer—which is brilliant for 
our hospitality industry which has struggled so much  - I hope for us all it will be a 
time of family and friends and catching up on lost time. I’m leaving you with two 
verses from Charles Causley’s poem The Seasons in North Cornwall 
 
Here lie I waiting for old summer, 
A red face and straw-coloured hair has he: 
I shall meet him on the road from Marazion 
And the Mediterranean Sea. 

September has flung a spray of rooks 
On the sea-chart of the sky, 
The tall shipmasts crack in the forest 
And the banners of autumn fly. 
 
            See you in October  

Jo Burt 
 
 
The views of the contributors are not necessarily those of the Editor or Magazine Committee. 
Advertisements are accepted in good faith, but neither the Editor nor the Committee can 
bear responsibility for the work done by, nor the behaviour of, the advertiser. 

 RAINFALL FIGURES FOR June from Trekenner Farm 
2021 97mm 

2020 152mm 
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ADVERTISEMENTS AND ANNOUNCEMENTS 

 BUSINESS, FOR SALE AND WANTED ADVERTISEMENTS CAN BE PLACED 
 IN THIS MAGAZINE 

Changes to Advertising Charges The Committee regrets but it is necessary for us to 
increase our advertising charges so that we can meet our printing costs – this is the 
first increase since 2018. From 1st April 2021 the new charges will be as follows 
and will apply to all new advertisements placed and all advertisements renewed 
after 1st April 2021. We are also reducing the number of issues from 10 per year to 
6 per year with effect from the next issue which will be for April/May. We will look 
at our financial situation again in early 2022 to see if we can revert to 10 issues. 
New charges from 1st April 2021: 

Half page: 5 issues £42.50  10 issues £85.00 (£8.50 per issue) 
Whole page: 5 issues £65  10 issues £130 (£13 per issue) 
For new advertisers, buy 5 or 10 and get one free so 6 for 5 or 11 for 10. 
If fewer than 5 booked then £9 for half page and £15 for whole page per issue. 
Note to advertisers: We would request that for new advertisements or when you 
change the advertisement during a current contract, you provide us with the adver-
tisement as you want it to appear, preferably in pdf or jpg format but Word is also 
acceptable. Any errors made in the advertisement provided are the advertiser’s 
responsibility and not of the Magazine Committee. 

For sale and wanted adverts for July can be sent to the editor via email to 
lezantnews@gmail.com or post them to:-  

Jo Burt,  Trehane, Trekenner, PL15 9PH with your name and contact details 
inside and we will try and include them in the newsletter. Cost £1 per ‘For 
Sale’ advertisement, maximum 25 words plus contact telephone number. 
No charge for “Free to good home” adverts.  Don’t forget our 
“Congratulations” feature is available for local major personal events – 80th, 
90th and 100th birthdays, Golden and Diamond Weddings and  other major 
awards e.g. honours from the Queen. 
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Jubilee Field almost 45 years young by Neil Burden  

As we rapidly approach the celebrations of the Queens Platinum Jubilee, this article 
is a record of how we celebrated Queen Elizabeth ll’s Silver Jubilee in 1977 by pur-
chasing the field to the east of Trekenner School. This field was formerly owned by 
the Raddall family of Fleardon and known as Lezant Cricket Field – when the parish 
had its own cricket team before the 2nd World War.  We were approached by the 
new landowner, Mr Harold Goodman, around 1975 after the planners stated it was 
not suitable for housing development. This was when the 6 bungalows had been 
built adjoining in a small 3 cornered field. The total cost would be about £2K - this 
is when farmland was priced at £300 per acre and a new bungalow in the parish 
could be bought for £5K. Even so this was an opportunity not to be missed.  

The Parish Council fortuitously were a step ahead to this offer when Cllr Enid 
Tregoning was Chairperson of the Parish Council (1971-1975) .  Local people knew 
there were some funds lying somewhere gathering dust in a deposit bank account 
called the Lezant Village Hall Fund, earning only little interest, with just one surviv-
ing trustee. Cllr Tregoning with the support of the then Parish Council and the addi-
tional help of Audrey Parsons, the Parish Clerk, were keen to get this money re-
leased.  At that time I was Vice Chairman of the Parish Council and was detailed to 
see what could be done.  So, I went and knocked on the door of the sole remaining 
trustee!! 

In those post war years of the early 1950’s, there had been much enthusiasm in 
raising money to build a Parish Hall which several other local parishes were also 
doing.  Money raising events were held in the field at Homelands.  I can just re-
member the coconut shy in the tin hay shed and a huge bonfire which my father 
oversaw.  An elderly gentleman had the honour of lighting the bonfire, no doubt 
assisted by diesel or even petrol, as the flames flared up he fell forward and my 
father grabbed him as he was literately nearly roasted - what is called a close shave 
or singe! 
 
With much enthusiasm the fund grew rapidly, some parishioners wanted to start 
building as soon as possible, however the Parish Hall Building Fund Committee 
were divided, so much so there was a standoff.  In the end a compromise was 
reached that the funds be divided between those that wanted to do something 
immediately on a smaller scale to refresh/rebuild the Men’s Institute at Treburley 
and the remaining half of about £1300 pounds to be held in a deposit bank ac-
count. This, as you can imagine, deflated the energy of further money raising 
events.  

We also discovered on investigation no returns had been made for several years to 
the Charity Commission and there was just one surviving trustee,  a local solicitor, 
Harry Godwin who lived at Homelands.  
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So with the support of the Charity Commission this was an open door.  Mr Godwin 
was somewhat embarrassed and realised the illegality of no annual returns for sev-
eral years and also the Charity commission said a single Trustee was illegal.  Sadly 
there was no means to appoint new trustees so the money had to be released into 
the care of the Parish Council to be used for the benefit of the parish.  

At that time interest rates were very high and the money was invested for some 
eighteen months, which helped increase the Fund and we were able to purchase 
the field at the asking price for the Parish with the shortfall made up from the Par-
ish Council Account.   
 
During that time I had become the Parish Council Chairman 1975-1979. Everything 
was in place to officially open the field in 1977 on the same day as the nation cele-
brated the Queen’s Silver Jubilee. This was a very successful event when most of 
the parish took part with inter-village knock out competitions, Jubilee mugs for all 
the children, a free tea, a Church Service and the planting of the oak tree by the 
school children opposite the War Memorial at Landue. This was planted on the 
former A388 road.  A digger operative dug down about 14 feet through the tarmac 
and stone base of the former road so the tree would survive, even though Mr 
Tregoning said single oak trees look like cabbages! Always bearing those comments 
in mind, we are hoping that, with some management, it will grow nice and tall.  
 
A new trust was then appointed under the guidance of the Charity Commission.  
The Chair and Vice Chair of the Trust being in perpetuity the current Chair and Vice 
Chair of the Parish Council, plus three local worthies.  The first were Mrs Mary Ben-
nett, Denis Coumbe and Roy Rowe.  Whenever there was a vacancy, the Trust ap-
pointed another trustee. The Trustees hold no funds and meet twice a year but still 
need to approve any changes to the Field.  Whilst the day to day running of Jubilee 
Field has been delegated to the Parish Council, the School has sole use of it during 
school hours with the proviso that it keeps the area clean and tidy and the grass 
cut.  The present Trustees are the Parish Chairman and Vice Chairman, Cllr Val Hill 
and Cllr Julie Denis, with Cindy Wills, Rosamund Thomas and Ian Nash. The field is 
central to the Parish and any organisation who would like to use this facility for a 
public event need to prebook the date with the Parish Clerk. 

Note from the editor: On the 5th September the Jubilee Field will play host to a 
Parish Community Picnic—a chance for all ages to come together after a very diffi-
cult 18 months. Tables and seating will be provided or bring a rug if you prefer. For 
more details please see the poster on the next page or call Jill Brown on  01579 
370910. The organizers would like to thank the Parish Council for supporting this 
event with a generous donation.  
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CUSTOMER ANNOUNCEMENT 
As has been well publicised in both the local and national media recently the hos-
pitality industry is suffering a severe shortage of restaurant staff and chefs. Here 
at Tre, Pol & Pen we are not exempt from this problem and as many of you are 
aware we have been trying to run with a reduced menu on three days a week.  

Having reviewed our operations over the past few weeks, a decision has been 
taken to temporarily close the restaurant on two days of the week in order to 
provide a better service to you for the remaining five days. Therefore, from Mon-
day 26th July the restaurant will be completely closed on Mondays and Tuesdays. 
We will be open Wednesday to Sunday, when we will continue to offer fresh, 
locally sourced food including our Sunday roasts, cooked with care and attention 
by the team. Numbers will be kept restricted and therefore bookings are highly 
recommended for all meals to avoid disappointment. Don’t forget you can now 
book online at any time via our website or the Facebook app. Please note, we will 
not be open for drinks either on a Monday or Tuesday allowing everyone to have 
their permitted days off.  

The farm shop itself remains open as usual seven days a week 9am – 5pm so 
please continue to shop local. Although our butchery and delicatessen counter 
are both closed on a Sunday we have a range of items available that the staff 
have prepared and prepacked for you. Please ask a member of staff if you need 
assistance. 

As a team, we are passionate about serving good quality food in a safe, welcom-
ing environment and everyone here has strived to achieve that. We appreciate 
there have been times when we have been extremely stretched and hope that 
the decision to close for two days a week will ensure we continue to offer the 
best we can for the rest of the week.  

We would like to take this opportunity to thank the local community for your 
support through what has been a challenging few months since we re-opened 
and appreciate your understanding of the need to temporarily change our hours.  

With warm regards 

The TPP Team 
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YOUR COUNCILLORS 

Mrs V Hill (Chair)     01566  772786           Mrs J Dinnis  (Vice Chair)   01566 782104       
I G Nash                     01579 370644            N H Burden                          01566 782286                                  
G Holter             01579 371223            P J Cairns                              01566 782351                                    
T Unwin                     07711663229             S Simmons                            01566 782428 
R Armstrong Evans  01566 782323 
 
A Parsons (Cornwall Councillor) 07743446289 or 01566 782296  

 
OUR PARISH CLERK: Mrs Sam Inman 01566 784050   

E mail lezantparishclerk@gmail.com 

Polite Reminder 
Lezant Parish Council would like to remind residents that no dogs are  allowed on 
the Jubilee Field - they have received reports of dog waste regularly being left.  

PARISH TAXI SCHEME 
FOR RESIDENTS OF LEZANT PARISH ONLY 

The parish council subsidy for the taxi scheme is now £4 per trip, return £4 each 
way. The fares charged by Launceston Taxis are as below. As a resident of Lezant 
Parish, you are entitled to a subsidy of £4.00 for any taxi journey at any time, so 
long as a taxi is available.  To take advantage of the scheme the taxi must be pre-
booked through Launceston Taxis on 07340 813434. The taxi driver will have a 
form that he will complete. You sign the form and pay the reduced rate to the 
driver. Please note that the single fares quoted below are for guidance only, if you 
live outside one of the villages the fare may differ slightly:  

 Prices effective from 1st April 2021 

 Lezant  £9.00   Subsidy £4.00    You pay £5.00 

 Tregada £9.00                      You pay £5.00 

 Trekenner £10.00                     You pay £6.00 

 Trekelland £9.00                                  You pay £5.00 

 Trebullett £10.00                                  You pay £6.00 

 Treburley £10.00                                  You pay £6.00 
 Rezare  £10.50                  You pay £6.50 

For example, a return journey from Treburley to Launceston will cost  £12 in total.  
The Parish Council would encourage all residents to use the taxi whenever possible 
although it is appreciated that a taxi is not always available. Pre-booking the day 
before can sometimes help. Remember, the taxi cannot be used on a regular 
basis for commuting between home and work, nor as a school-run vehicle.   
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PARISH COUNCIL 

HIGHWAYS The Clerk reports any problems that come to her attention to 
Cormac. Mrs Sam Inman 01566 784050  or Lezantparishclerk@gmail.com 
 
Potholes, Fly Tipping etc. If you have something to report an exact location 
and photo on your mobile phone are useful. Members of the public are also 
able to do this directly to Cornwall Council (0300 1234 100), online or at 
www.fixmystreet.com 
 
Finding out about planning in the parish  
Details of all planning applications are placed on parish notice boards and 
can be found on the parish website www.lezantparish.org.uk/planning. All 
applications, planning decisions and advice of any pre-applications will be 
published in the Lezant Newsletter. Due to timings of publication it is 
possible the deadline for comments may have passed. Up-to-date 
information on planning can be found at http://planning.cornwall.gov.uk/
online-applications   
 
Planning applications: 

Application: PA21/05555. Proposed field shelter. Trekelland Farm, Lezant  

Application: PA21/04594.Variation of condition 2 in respect of 
E1/2004/01681 (Conversion of barns to five dwellings to include studio and 
workshop use) dated 04.02.2005 to provide better access for parking spaces 
and garaging. Penscombe Barns, Lezant 

Status of previous applications: 

Approved: PA21/01758. Sunnyside Cottage, Trekenner. Construction of a 
1.5 storey timber frame dwelling with new access, parking and turning area 
and rear external terraced patio area demolition of the new existing cottage 
and extension). 
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CaféSci, Launceston resuming live talks in September 
 
CaféScientifique, Launceston hopes that it will be able to restart live, face-to-
face meetings in September 2021 at Eagle House Hotel as we did before Covid-
19 entered our lives. Our first talk will be on Tuesday 14 September when Pro-
fessor Andrew Newby of the University of Bristol will be giving a talk entitled 
“A knife in the heart and other, better ways to avoid an early grave.” All our 
plans are dependent on government advice and regulations regarding manag-
ing the virus so you will need to check what’s going on nearer the dates. If you 
want to become a member of CaféSci, Launceston, email communications 
officer Cherry Warne cheerywatsonovna@btinternet.com and she’ll add you 
to our mailing list so you can be kept up to date.   
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News from Trebullett Methodist Church 

With the lifting of lockdown, Trebullett Methodist Church are excited about being 
able to get back to some of their activities as well as starting up some new ones.   
We recognise that this pandemic has been hard for so many of us, not least those 
who have young families or have had children during this time. It is so important to 
be able to have a time to share with other parents, grandparents and carers and 
therefore we are planning to start our Tots and Teas again. This is aimed at all 
those who care for newborns to school age children. If you are interested in coming 
along to this please contact Margaret Stephens on 01566 782223 for more infor-
mation.  
 
Our monthly Coffee Mornings were always well supported and we have missed 
seeing all those who used to come along. There are also many new faces who have 
moved to the area during the pandemic and we feel this would be a lovely way to 
get to know you. We will be starting again on Wednesday 4th August at 10:30 am 
and we would love to see you and of course anyone you would like to bring along. If 
the weather is good, we aim to sit outside. If you would like to know more then 
please contact Ruth Burden on 01566 782286.  
 
In addition, for anyone who likes walking, why not join us for our Walk & Talk. This 
pandemic has encouraged us to exercise regularly and we are so blessed to live 
where we do. We have such beautiful scenery and endless opportunities to explore 
the area. So, join us for an hour as we take a leisurely walk with others. The first 
session will meet on Friday 13th August at Trebullett Chapel at 10:30 to 11:30 am. 
For more details, please contact Ruth Burden on 01566 782286.  

 
For those who would like to discuss their faith with others, why not 
come along to our Tuesday Takeaways, which take place every Tues-
day from 2:00 to 3:00 pm. For more details contact Sheila Burt on 
01579 371396. 

 
Finally, we are very excited to be able to get back together and sing in our chapels. 
Methodists are ‘born in song’ and love to sing, so we are planning a thanksgiving 
service where we will sing some of our favourite hymns on Sunday 12th September 
at 7:00 pm. Join us for our BIG SING THANKSGIVING, we would love to see you, as 
we would for any of our Sunday Services which start at 11:00 am.  
 

God bless,  

Revd. Jo Smart (01566 782921) 
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The Tuesday Takeaway 
Menu – the Bible 

Come and join us on Tuesday afternoon 2 – 3pm at Trebullett Church Hall 

A time to… 
recharge our spiritual batteries 
look carefully at what the Bible really says 
share how God is working in our lives 
to take away anything God has shown us  

Just turn up or contact sheilaburt208@gmail.com  01579 371396      

Trebullett Methodist Chapel – dates for your diary 

 
SERVICES FOR AUGUST AT TREBULLETT CHAPEL 
Sunday 1st August 11am To be led by Mr Richard Wright 
Sunday 8th August 11am The members will arrange the service for this morning 
Sunday 15th August 11am To be led by Revd Jo Smart 
Sunday 22nd August 11am To be led by Mrs Jo Parsons 
Sunday 29th August 11am To be led by Mrs Ann Foster 

September services have not yet been advised.  Details can be obtained from Jan 
Howells 01566 782289 nearer the time. 

Activities & Events Date & time Contact 

Tots and Teas Tbc Margaret Stephens 
01566 782223  

Tuesday Takeaways Tuesday 2:00 to 3:00 pm        
(every week) 

Sheila Burt 01579 
371396 

Coffee Morning Wednesday 4th August 
10:30 am (monthly 
thereafter) 

Ruth Burden 01566 
782286  

Walk & Talk Friday 13th August 10:30 
to 11:30 am 

Ruth Burden 01566 
782286 

BIG SING THANKSGIV-
ING 

Sunday 12th September 
7:00 pm 

Janet Howells 01566 
782289   

Harvest Service Sunday 3rd October 
11:00 am 

Janet Howells 01566 
782289   

Harvest Quiz & Supper Sunday 3rd October 6:30 
pm 

Janet Howells 01566 
782289  
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T. R. ROWE 
TREBURLEY GARAGE 

LAUNCESTON, CORNWALL 
TEL: 01579 370348 

 

 
 
 

VEHICLE REPAIRS AND SERVICING 
MOT TESTING 

COMPUTERISED DIAGNOSTICS  
PETROL SALES 

VINTAGE & CLASSIC CARS WELCOME 

Serving the Motorist for over 60 years 

    GLEBE VETERINARY SURGERY 
  LEZANT PL15 9PP 

  RCVS APPROVED SMALL ANIMAL PRACTICE 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

Opening Hours: 
Monday to Thursday 9am-5pm 
Friday and Saturday 9am-noon 

Evening Surgery Wednesday 7pm-8pm 
EMERGENCY SERVICE AVAILABLE 

Please phone 01579 371295 for an appointment 
Website :  www.glebevets.co.uk 
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The Gardening Gang… 

Happy August……and wowzers, how the plants have grown (particularly the weeds, 
but why ruin a great conversation).  

Remember to keep feeding your plants and borders and dead head in earnest as 
the plants need this to generate more flowers – greatly beneficial to roses. You can 
carry on planting shrubs and trees but try and stick to container grown plants and 
water well throughout the summer. Although it is said that it is best to hold off 
planting now until the autumn, as you know we live in one of the wettest places in 
the UK (take that exacting statistic with a pinch of salt, but Gary will tell you it is) so 
plants should have good moist conditions to settle in well. But if you are going 
away get someone in to cover the watering for you. 
 
Hardy annuals and biennials should be doing well now. Remember to feed, weed, 
stake and water! We drum the mantra of water, water, water into our customers 
when trying to establish plants. Keep mowing the lawn, feed and weed and keep 
reseeding when you have chance. However, leave trees alone now but if you re-
quire some work to them in the autumn get a quote and book it in now - tree sur-
geons get very busy at the end of the summer. Also, don’t forget to keep an eye on 
ponds and fish, making sure water levels don't drop and keeping pond weed down. 
We are about to create a brook from a buried watercourse in our back garden and 
will keep you updated on how we design and create a wonderful wildlife haven. 
 
For all those interested in wildlife, 
South Bosent, out near Dobwalls, is 
holding its open garden event on the 
22nd August. It is a paid entry event, 
but you have 9 acres of wildlife heav-
en to explore, including ponds and 
woodlands. Details can be found on 
the Cornwall Wildlife Trust site 
(www.cornwallwildlifetrust.org.uk) 
under the events tab.   
 
 
We are slowly moving to our favourite time of year when the leaves start to 
change colour and fill our outdoor spaces with the most spectacular display of na-
ture. We are so lucky to live in a beautiful area where we can truly witness seasons 
at their best. Take care and give us a wave when you see us! 

Tracey  
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News from St Briochus 
 
A very warm welcome to our new Vicar! 
 
Reverend Sean Clancy, with the Right Reverend Philip 
Mounstephen, The Bishop of Truro, on 15 June, at his 

Licensing Service as Priest in 
Charge of the Parishes of Lezant, 
Lawhitton, Lewannick and North-
Hill, South Petherwin and Al-
tarnun with Bolventor and as a 
Team Vicar of Launceston, with 
special responsibility for St 
Thomas.   
 
 
Reverend Sean, together with his wife, Marie, and their two 
young children, Jonah and Zara, following the Licensing Service 
at St Nonna’s, Altarnun. 

 
A wonderful wedding at St Briochus! 
 
Mr Jonathan Haines and Miss Abigail Scott 
were married on Saturday 19 June at St 
Briochus, Lezant by the Reverend George 
Darby.  We bid John and Abby all the very 
best of good wishes for their future happi-
ness together. 
 
 
 
Looking ahead to Gift Day at St Briochus 
 
We are very pleased to announce that Gift Day will be held on Saturday, 25 September 
this year, following its cancellation in 2020.  DO come and join us, have a look round 
the church, learn about the history, listen to music and enjoy a cup of tea or coffee, 
perhaps with a piece of cake!  We very much look forward to welcoming you. 
 
(Further details from the Treasurer, Rhona Cowling 01579 370681 or the Secretary, 
Bridget Pentreath 07802177803). 
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Phone: 01579 370126 

Mobile: 07597 307544 

16 Monks Hill 

Treburley  

Launceston PL15 9PZ 

Local Painter & Decorator 

Over 20 years experience 

Clean Professional Service 

For all your interior and exterior paint and paper 
finishes 

Free Estimates. 

Competitive Rates. 

Mobile Foot Care 

Sally Isaac S.A.C. Dip. FHPT/FHPP 

Gentle and professional 
foot care in the comfort of 

your own home 

If you suffer discomfort from corns, callus,  
ingrown toenails, cracked heels, thickened nails etc. 

or just have difficulty cutting your toenails  
give me a call 

Telephone Sally 
07961 076 168 

 A.N. JEWELL 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

                                                            

                                                           Email: anjewell71@yahoo.com  
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JOHN CLARK 

CARPENTRY 

PAINTING AND DECORATING 

GENERAL MAINTENANCE 

01579 370758 

07775 506235 
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 SCHEDULE OF SERVICES FOR AUGUST/SEPTEMBER 

 
 
Sunday    1   August  Holy Communion   11am 
Sunday   8   August  Morning Prayer   11am 
Sunday   15  August  Morning Prayer             11am 
Sunday   22 August  Holy Communion                                11am 
Sunday            29 August                 Benefice Service - St Nonna’s, Altarnun  (tbc) 
 
Sunday  5  September Holy Communion   11am 
Sunday 12 September Morning Prayer   11am 
Sunday 19 September Morning Prayer   11am 
Sunday 26 September Holy Communion   11am     
                         
 
If you wish to check the details of any services, require any further information or 
indeed need any other help, please do not hesitate to give a ring: 
 
Churchwarden  Diana Anderson  01579 370971 
Secretary    Bridget Pentreath 07802 177803 
 
 
*In accordance with Church of England and Government guidelines, whilst attend-
ing a service or private prayer at St Briochus, the use of hand sanitiser, masks and 
social distancing has been requested.  Any changes will be notified in due course, 
following Church of England and Government guidance post 19 July. 

 

Lawhitton Gift Fair 
 

Gwennie Froment is organising a Gift Fair to be held in Lawhitton Village 
Hall on Saturday 2nd October from 2pm to 5pm.   If you make items suit-
able for gifts or have a small business and would like the opportunity to 
sell at the Fair, tables are £10.  Tables are already booked for Cards, Us-
borne Books, Body Shop, Scentsy and crochet and upcycled items.  
Please contact Gwennie if you would like to book a table.  You can reach 
her on 01566 773858 or 07738 753675.  
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UNDER NEW MANAGEMENT 

OPEN NOW 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Doggy Day Care £12 (7:30am – 5:30pm) 
Dog Boarding from £15  Cat Boarding £11 

Book now to avoid disappointment! 
01566 772635/ 07740269014 

Josh & Debbie Theobald look forward to meeting your dog and cat. 
Heated indoor kennels and cattery, large grass outdoor exercise area. 

Council licensed 
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A J DESIGN 
 

Andy Paton MCIAT 
Chartered Architectural Technologist offering  

a complete Architectural Service, including: 
· Building Design Service 
· Domestic and Commercial 
· Planning and Building Regulations 
· Conversions 
· Extensions 
· Adaptations for the Disabled 
· New Build 
· Barns and Listed Buildings 
· Project Management 
· Free Initial Visit 

01579 370567 
Andy Paton, MCIAT 

16 Treburley Close, Treburley, Launceston PL15 9PG 
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Transport – Bus and Coach and Travel Information 
12 Mon - Sat. Bude - Launceston - Plymouth, Sun Launceston - Plymouth.  
GoCornwallBus (www.plymouthbus.co.uk) Tel. 01752 662271.  
6A Mon-Sun. Exeter-Okehampton-Launceston-Bude. Stagecoach Southwest.  
www.stagecoachbus.com/devon.01392 427711Disability helpdesk 01392 889749 
National Express Coaches  -  www.nationalexpress.com 
Launceston Taxis (Parish Taxi Scheme) 07340 813434 
Little Red Bus—Launceston Community Transport Partnership. Please give 24 hours’ 
notice to book your seat by phoning 01566 777960 Mon-Fri 10.00-12.00. Return fare 
£3, single £2, concessionary bus passes accepted for Dial A Ride only. 
TAP Transport (non-urgent health related journeys) 01872 223388 
Traveline www.travelinesw.com  0871 200 2233  
National Rail Enquiries www.nationalrail.co.uk 0845 7484950 
 
Hospital – Launceston Community Hospital Main Hospital 01566 761000;  
MIU 01566 761030; Physiotherapy Outpatients 01566 761022 
Dentistry— If you do not have an NHS dentist and want to add your name to the NHS 
waiting list please call 03330 063 300 from 7.30am to 10.30pm.  Dentistry. If you need 
urgent dental treatment but do not currently have an NHS dentist, please call 0333 
404 0290  
 
Local and central government  
Lezant Parish Council – Chair Mrs Vali Hill  01566 772786 Clerk: Mrs Sam Inman, 01566 
784050, lezantparishclerk@gmail.com  
Member of Parliament:  Mr Scott Mann (Conservative) Constituency Office : 01208 
75656 
Cornwall Councillor:  Mr Adrian Parsons 01566 782296 
Cornwall Council  0300 1234 100 (all Departments)  www.cornwall.gov.uk 
Cornwall Council One Stop Shop & Registrar —Launceston Library, Bounsall's Lane,  
PL15 9AB. Open Tues, Wed, Fri 9.30am-4pm. Registrar open Wed 9.30am-1pm and 
1.30pm to 4pm. Fri 9.30am-12.30pm and 1pm-4.30pm. Or phone 0300 1234 181 Mon-
Fri 8.30am-6pm 
 
Children at Risk - If you know of a child at risk 0300 123 1116 
Police: PCSO 30115 Mark Canvin Email: 
Mark.CANVIN@devonandcornwall.pnn.police.uk   Tel. non emergency: 101  
Refuse: Household  and Recycling Collections 0300 1234 141 Collection day Thursday 
for whole parish.  Launceston Waste and Recycling Centre, Pennygillam Industrial Es-
tate, Launceston. Open all year except Christmas Day, Boxing Day and New Years Day 
9am to 4pm.  0300 1234 141. Replacement recycling bags: from One Stop Shop (see 
above). 
Tourist Information Centre- White Hart Arcade, Launceston Tel. 01566 772321 
Parish website—www.lezantparish.org.uk 
 

Local Information—services   
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Upcoming Event 
LEZANT YOUTH CLUB  

OOF CLUB 
 

Friday 6th August at 6pm 

*Free* 

Rounders evening with BBQ 
Meet at Trebullett Chapel Car park  

 

After not meeting for a year we would love to see you all 

 

Age 8 years plus 

Any questions contact Louise on 07866469550 

News from Lawrence House Museum 

The curator and volunteers at Lawrence House 

Museum regret to announce that it will not be 

possible to re-open the museum building for 

the 2021 season. The Grade II* listed structure 

requires repair and Scott & Co, a firm specialis-

ing in listed properties, has been appointed to project manage the delicate work.  

It is hoped that the works will be completed as soon as possible and in any event 

before the museum is due to re-open in spring 2022. In the meantime, the curator 

hopes that a “pop-up” museum may be created in one of the empty premises in 

the town centre during the summer to cheer visitors to the town and enthusiasts 

for our little gem of a museum which will re-open again next year.   
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HCPC registered Chartered Physiotherapists 
offering individual assessment and treatment 

programmes 
- Spinal conditions: back/neck pain including sciatica/nerve pain 

and whiplash 
- Sports injuries 
- Sprains & strains 
- Arthritic joint pain 
- Pre & post-operative rehab 
- Biomechanical assessment 
- Targeted strengthening/rehabilitation programs 
- Acupuncture 
- Shockwave therapy: tennis/golfer’s elbow, Achilles 

tendinopathy, plantar fasciitis and more 
- Electrotherapy including ultrasound 
- Kinesio-taping 
- Manual therapy including joint and soft tissue mobilisations, 

myofascial release 
-    Onward referral to specialist consultants if required 

 
For further information e-mail 

enquiries@treburleyphysio.co.uk 
Call us on 01579 371081 or visit the website 

www.treburleyphysio.co.uk   
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Funfit  Alternate Fridays. Trebullett Hall  11am to 
12noon 

01566 782286 

Bible Study 2nd & 4th Mondays Trebullett Hall 1.45-2.45.   01566 782921 

Lezant Flower and Garden 
Group   

 3rd Wednesday 7.30pm Church Room 01579 370835 

Launceston Area Art Group Thursdays—Trebullett Hall  Phone for details.  01579 363748 

Lezant Bellringers Practice Night Wednesdays   Lezant Church  01579 370993 

Lezant Church Cake Sale 2nd Saturday Church Room  10.30-12 noon.  01579 370861 
 

Lezant Horticultural Society    01579 370621 

Lezant Parish Archive Group  Meetings as advertised in Parish Magazine.  01566 782286 Ruth Burden 
01579 370370 Nigel Jonas  

Lunch Club   Last Wednesday 12 noon Trebullett Hall  01566 782286 

Parish Council    2nd Tuesday. Church Room.7.30pm    Clerk: 01566 784050 

Patchwork Group   Tuesdays October to March 01566 782556  

The Sew and Sews   Alternate Mondays  01566 782282 

Short Mat Bowls     Every Monday 7pm Trebullett Hall   01566 782282 

Tots and Tea   Alternate Mondays Trebullett Hall   01566 782223 

Trebullett Coffee Morning 
   

1st Wednesday Trebullett Hall  10.30-12 
noon.  

01566 782286  

Treburley Social Club  
   

Daily 7.30pm-11.00 pm  

Fridays only 6 30pm-11.30pm 
01579 370889   

Trekenner School FOTS  Chair: Kelly Menhenitt 07715 576535  

Women's Institute  2nd Wednesday 7.30 pm (March-October and 
2pm November, January and February.) 
Church Room 

Cynthia on 01579 370182 

Youth Club Fridays 6.30 -8pm Louise on 01566 782203 

WORSHIP  
Lezant Church—St Briochus   
Contact: Bridget Pentreath (07802 177803) Church Warden- Diana Anderson (01579 370971) 

Trebullett Methodist Chapel   
Minister – Rev. Jo Smart (01566 782921) Secretary: Mrs T Stafford (01208 871366) 

Local Information—clubs and activities 
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August   

Wednesday 4th Trebullett Chapel Coffee 
Morning  

Trebullett Chapel Hall, 10.30am 

Friday 6th Recycle for Charity 

OOF Youth Club BBQ and 
rounders 

Launceston Tesco, 10.30-11am  

Trebullett Chapel Carpark, 6pm 

Friday 13th  Walk and Talk  Trebullett Chapel, 10.30 –11.30am 

Saturday 14th Stoke and Venterdon   
Jumble Ramble 

Quiz evening 

Stoke Climsland, 12-4pm 

 

Treburley Social Club, 8pm 

Wednesday 25th Bingo Treburley Social Club, 8pm 

Thursday 26th Mobile Library Monks Hill, Treburley , 1.25-1.45pm 

Saturday 28th Entertainment evening Treburley Social Club, 8pm 

September   

Sunday 5th  Lezant Community Picnic Jubilee Field, 2-5pm  

Tuesday 7th  TERM STARTS Trekenner 
School and  Launceston 
College   

 

Sunday 12th BIG SING THANKSGIVING Trebullett Chapel, 7pm 

Tuesday 14th  Café Scientific  

Lezant Parish Council 
Meeting 

Eagle House Hotel, 7pm 

Trebullett Hall, 7.30pm 

Saturday 25th St Briochus Church Gift 
Day 

St Briochus, Lezant 

   

Wednesday 1st Trebullett Chapel Coffee 
Morning  

Trebullett Chapel Hall, 10.30am 

Every Tuesday Tuesday Takeaway  Trebullett Chapel 2-3pm 

What’s on... 
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 Treburley Social Club 

Opening times:  

Monday 7:30 - 11:00 

Thursday 7:30 - 11:00 

Friday 6:30 - 11:30 

Saturday 7:30 - 11:00  

Sunday 7:30 - 10:00 

UPCOMING EVENTS 

Saturday 14 August - Quiz evening, 8pm start. 

Wednesday 25 August - Eyes down for bingo, 8pm start 

Saturday 28 August - Entertainment evening, 8pm start. 

Dates for September will be advertised in the club and also on the website 
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